
From: RobinM
To: Rick Taintor
Subject: Conditions of Approval | construction hours | Madbury Commons
Date: Wednesday, June 16, 2021 9:40:32 AM

Greetings, Rick --

Please refer the Planning Board to the below email from Golden Goose Properties regarding
the unusual request for Sunday construction hours. 

In my opinion, a professional construction management plan should build into its schedule
adequate time to avoid Sunday construction hours. Durham residents should not have to *pay*
for an applicant team's poor judgment, financial constraints and pressures, poor management,
or similar causes for schedule irregularities.

If and when CDA brings a construction management plan to the table, the Board really must
consider that the Mill Plaza abuts residential neighborhoods and that sound carries,
particularly when reflecting off hard surfaces with little or no vegetative buffering. Any
exterior work will be disruptive; residents at least deserve recuperative breaks.

Thank you.

-- Robin

Robin Mower
Durham, NH

* * *

Begin forwarded message:

From: Kenneth Rubin [mailto:krubin@goldengoosecapital.com] 
Sent: Thursday, February 19, 2015 2:49 PM
To: Michael Behrendt
Cc: Eamonn Healy; Barrett Bilotta
Subject: Sunday Schedule
 
Michael,
 
Per your request regarding the next PB meeting and Sunday work…
 
We are amending our request to allow for Sunday construction through August 15th.  Our plan remains to
primarily use the Sundays between now and early April  to accelerate progress on the Southern Building
where we are  most behind schedule due to the weather.  We believe these Sundays through early April are
absolutely critical to allowing us to enclose the South Building to enable interior work and thus make our
delivery date.  After early April, the vast majority of exterior construction will be complete and we can work
on Sundays on the interior of the buildings per our current Notice of Decision.  However, we’d like the
flexibility to use selected Sundays through August to make progress with landscaping, bridges, paving and
other such exterior work that may be necessary.  We don’t envision using every Sunday through August 15
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for exterior work but we need the flexibility.
 
Here are some accommodations we are committed to making to reduce any impact of our Sunday work.

1. We are committed to working a modified Sunday schedule 9- 4
2. We will also plan not to use loud construction equipment on Sundays when possible.  
3. While there are few neighbors and abutters related to the site, we are aware of the nearby Church

and we will specifically not perform loud construction activities during their Sunday Services.  
4. We will notify the DPW in advance of our working a Sunday.
5. We will  agree to avoid construction on a Sunday graduation day and other Sundays of peak activity

in Durham.
6. We are generally open to anything reasonable to minimize the noise related to the construction and

we will continue to work with the DPW to make accommodations on Sundays as they may
reasonably request.

 
We look forward to presenting to the PB on Wednesday and thanks for the early agenda slot.
 
Ken Rubin | President | Golden Goose Capital 
m: 617 290 1269 | krubin@goldengoosecapital.com
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